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East Jordan Schools to open 
Wednesday, September 7 

School will open Wednesday, September 7 for all 
students. The senior high (grades 9-12) school day will be 
from 7:00 a.m. to 12:10 p.m. The middle school (grades 
6-«) school day will be from 12:15 to 5:20 p.m. The 
elementary (grades K-5) school day will be the same as 
last year, which is from 8:30 a.m. to 3:05 p.m. The 

morning kindergarten classes will meet from 8:30 to 
11:15. The afternoon kindergarten classes will meet from 
12:15 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. Please note that the afternoon 
kindergarten students will be picked up on the middle 
school bus runs and return home on the elementary bus 
runs. 

Construction of new high 

school is progressing 
Work is progressing nicely on the site for the new high 

school and by the time this is printed, foundation work will 
be underway. Pictures on this page are some of the local 
contractors involved in the construction. Now that the site 
work is largely completed, residents will see much 
activity and actual construction as the building walls 
begin to rise. Enclosure of the facility is anticipated 

before severe winter weather arrives. In order to meet the 
scheduled opening in September of 1978, enclosure is 
necessary so interior work can proceed during the winter 

Snow won't hinder the construction as much as severe 
cold temperatures so say a little prayer for a late fall and 
a moderate winter. 

NEW SCHOOL 

CONSTRUCTION 

O N SCHEDULE 



East Jordan bus schedules 
Buses will begin operation on Wednesday, September 7. 

The routes and schedules will be basically the same as 
last year. 

EAST JORDAN BUS SCHEDULES 
Bus Supervisor - Sam Bricker 

Phone 536-2921 

SETTLEMENT AREA - Route 1 - Start M-32 at Airport, 
to Adams Road, to M-66, M-66 to Rogers Bridge Road, to 
M-32 and South Maple to school. 

RANNEY RUN - Route 2 - Start Bailey Road, to Ranney 
Road, to Graham Road, to Rogers Bridge Road, to Nor­
wegian Road, to M-66, to Ellsworth Road (Christenson 
Ridge), to Elizabeth Street, to M-66, to Pine, to Ellsworth 
Road to school. 

6 MILE LAKE & VANCE & WEST SIDE - Route 3 - Start 
Ellsworth Road to Miles Road, north, return to Ellsworth 
Road to Slough Road, to Miles Road, to Scofield Road, 
return to Vance Road, Vance Road to Schroeder Road, 
Schroeder Road to Old State Road, to Kidder Road, to 
M-66, to Eire Street, to Echo, McKenzie, Bridge Streets 
to school. 

BOYNE ROAD & PENINSULA - Route 4 - Boyne 
Advance Road to Nelson Corners, return to Dutchman's 
Bay Road, to Peninsula Road, to Mountain Road return 
Peninsula Road to Ferry Road to Wurn Road, to Ridge 
Road, to Peninsula Road, to Bracy Road and return, to 
Dutchman's Bay West and return to Peninsula Road to 
school. 

DEER LAKE & ALBA RUN - Route 5 - Start Alba Road, 
to Brighton Road and return, to Alba Road to Hejhal 
Road, to M-32 to Richards Road and return to M-32, to 
Pearsall Road, to Bergman Road, Rogers Road, to Deer 
Lake Road, to Wilson Road, to Behling and Dutchman's 
Bay Road, and return to Wilson Roads, to Crozier Road 
and return, to Healey Road and return, to Deer Lake 

Road, to Roberts Road and return to Cherryville to school. 
(No pick-up or take home of students inside City limits 
living on the Deer Lake Road during the construction 
shut-off period.) 

ELLSWORTH & IRONTON RUN - Route 6 - Start 
Ellsworth Road at city limits, to Lord Road, to Ranney 
Road, to LaCroix Road, to M-66, to Ironton Ferry Road to 
Sequonota Road, to Phelps Road, to Ranney Road, to Flag 
Road, West and return to M-66, to Metz Road and return to 
M-66 to school. 

Buses leave bus garage for high school runs - 5:30, 
except Ranney Run, 6:15; middle school runs - 10:30, 
except Raney Run, 11:15; and elementary runs - 7:00, 
except Ranney Run, 7:45. 

Michigan School Code and East Jordan Board of 
Education Policy specifies that attempts shall be made to 
route buses so that walking to bus stops is kept to a 
minimum. However, it may be necessary for secondary 
students to walk up to one mile and elementary students to 
walk up to one-half mile to reach the bus stop. 

Parents who have questions concerning bus routes 
should phone the bus supervisor for their branch of the 
school district. 

BUS TRANSPORTATION REGULATIONS 
STUDENTCONDUCT 

1. Students must be at the bus stop on time and wait off 
the roadway. The driver cannot wait for tardy students. 

2. Students are to walk immediately to a vacant seat 
and sit down immediately. 

3. Studetns are to obey the driver and report promptly 
to a school official when instructed to do so by a driver. 

4. Students are not to eat on the bus. 
5. Students should warn the driver of approaching 

danger if there is reason to believe the driver is not aware 
of the danger. 

6. Students may leave the bus only upon consent of the 

Custodial Staff 

CUSTODIAL STAFF, regu­
lar and summer employees. 
Back row, Hugh Vaughan, 
Tom Breakey, Charles Col­
lins, Matt Weisler, Jim 
Grutsch. Front row, Darren 
Hawley, Rob Rasmussen, 
Tim Bond. 

Accident insurance policy 
for East Jordan studehts 

The East Jordan School District will again provide 
accident insurance for all students of the school district. 
This is an "accident" insurance policy and will pay 
benefits where the family insurance policy leaves off. If 
the family has no other insurance policy, the plan will pay 
from the first dollar of expense. The plan will pay for care, 
treatment, and services, provided such expense is 
incurred for treatment rendered within 52 weeks from the 
date of the accident, not to exceed $5,000 as the result of 
any one accident. 
COVERAGE: 

1. The school will send information to the insurance 
company stating the nature of the injury. 

2. The insurance company will send the PARENT a 
claim form. 

3. Medical bills are to be sent to the insurance company 
by the parents with the claim form. 

The school does not become involved with the claim 
form. It is the parents responsibility to complete the 

parents part and have the doctor complete the section so 
designated. Hospitals do not complete any portion of the 
claim form, if emergency treatment only and under 
$25.00, it is not necessary for the doctor to complete the 
form. 
CLAIM PROCEDURE: 

1. The school will send information to the insurance 
company stating the nature of the injury. 

2. The insurance company will send the PARENT a 
claim form. 

3. Medical bills are to be sent to the insurance company 
by the parents with the claim form. 

The school does not become involved with the claim 
form. It is the parents responsibility to complete the 
parents part and have the doctor complete the section so 
designated. Hospitals do not complete any portion of the 
claim form, if emergency treatment only and under 
$25.00, it is not necessary for the doctor to complete the 
form. 

driver. 
7. Students, upon leaving the bus to cross the roadway, 

must always cross in front of the bus at a distance of about 
10 feet. 

8. Students may ride a bus other than their own only 
upon written consent of a parent, guardian (approved by 
the principal), or building administrator. 

ONLY THE BUILDING PRINCIPAL HAS THE 
AUTHORITY TO SUSPEND ANY TRANSPORTED 
STUDENTS FROM THE PRIVILEGE OF RIDING ON A 
SCHOOL BUS FOR A PERIOD OF TIME FOR WILLFUL 
DISOBEDIANCE OF RULES. 

DISCIPLINE PROCEDURE 
1. For small or habitual behavior problems, it is 

recommended that the bus driver personally contact the 
parent of a student who is causing problems. If the 
problem continues, the bus driver should contact the 
building a<uxiinistrator. 

2. Bus drivers are requested to keep the building 
administrator informed about bus problems. This may be 
done with a phone call or a note. 

3. The bus driver will not remove the student from the 
bus enroute. However, the bus driver may refuse to 
permit the student to ride the following day until after the 
building adininistrator has reviewed the incident. The bus 
driver must inform the building administrator immedi­
ately in all such instances. 

Schools ore 
clean and ready 
Maintenance personnel in East Jordan have been busy 

this summer readying our school buildings for students 
who will occupy the facilities for the next 9 months. 
Because of a job well done by the men pictured, East 
Jordan youngsters will be housed in fresh, clean and 
pleasant surroundings. 

Listed below are the housekeeping procedures neces­
sary to put each classroom and building in a state of 
readiness. 

1. Deskg are removed. 
2. Walls scrubbed. 
3. Walls painted. 
4. Desks are de-gummed and cleaned. 
5. Floors stripped - removing old floor finish. 
6. Floors scrubbed. 
7. Remove stripper - old floor finish. 
8. Apply clean water 
9. Pick up clean water - make sure all old finish is 

removed. 
10. Dry mop floors. 
11. Two coats of sealer is applied. 
12. Three coats of finish (wax) is applied. 
13. Light fixtures are vacuumed for dust removal. 
14. Windows cleaned. 
15. Basic repair of trim, pencil sharpeners, etc. 

Dear Parents and Friends: 

The students, school employees and the Board of 
Education appreciate the confidence you placed in your 
school system this past year. The passage of the new 
school issue and the operational millage attest to the fact 
that the people in East Jordan can and will support good 
schools. 

We in the school system, want you to know that we will 
be doing our part. We will be spearheading a renewed 
effort to educate our East Jordan youth with a new sense 
of pride, manners, academic achievement, and individual 
worth. We share this with you—not because it sounds nice 
and would be politically expedient to say—but because we 
need your help and your involvement in this endeavor as \ 
much or more than your financial support. If you help us ! 
emphasize that youngsters attend school with a positive 
attitude and if we all expect them to do a good job while 
they are at school—we will all see results—good results, 
and, kids will be the beneficiaries. 

Incidentally, it's good to be working in East Jordan. 
Sincerely, 
MELVIN J. RULLMAN, 
Superintendent A 

New student 
registration 

New students may come in to register any time during 
the week of August 29th through September 1. They will 
meet with the principal who will gather the necessary 
information as well as answer any questions they may 
have. Come between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. 



East Jordan High School Faculty 
FACULTY 

Al Anderson English, World History Phone 536-2254 
Jim Beyer US History, Vocations Off ice Hours 6:30 a.m. -1:30 p.m. 
Ed Burrows Physical Education, Life Science Principal - John T. Winter 
Norm Cook Industrial Arts Secretary - Linda Spence 
Rick Cunningham Art Counselor - Carl Rothenberger 
Larry Gee Building Trades Athletic Director - Larry Gee 
Joyce Hosmer Librarian 
Ted Jeffery Drafting 
Kathy Martinchek Spanish, English 
Fran Pepin Math, World History, Gen. Bus. School hours 
Rennie Sue Pray Commercial, Secretarial 7:00 a.m. Classes begin 
Carol Ransom Home Economics, Health 9:25 - 9:45 break 
Rodger Ransom Math 12:10 End of school day 
Sue Rose Physical Education, Health 
Maurice Seaman Science 
Thomas Sheridan Auto Mechanics 
Bob Snyder Business FIRST DAY 
Tom Steggall Band, Music All students will report to high school gym 
Maryanne Watkins English Wednesday, September 7, at 7:00 a.m., where 
Jim Wodzinski Government - Sociology - Criminology, US they will receive their schedules and instructions. 

History After the orientation session, students will attend 
Steve Zallman Learning Center their classes for the remainder of the school day. 

East Jordan Middle School Faculty 
FACULTY 

Pam Allen 
Jane Brown 
Cynthia Burrows 
Jim Everest 
Arnold Howse 
Charles Inman 
Ted Jeffery 
Brad Jones 
Jeanine Keeney 
Kay McCready 
Carol Ransom 
Eleanor Sadowski 
Thomas Steggall 
Lynn Zimmer 

Social Studies 
Media Center 
English 
Physical Education 
Science 
Science, Math 
Industrial Education 
Math 
Language, Math, Reading 
Social Studies 
Home Economics 
Social Studies, English, Reading 
Band 
Learning Center 

Phone: 536-2254 
Office Hours: 11:00-5:20 

Principal - Douglas Shields 
Secretary - Dawn Johnson 

Counselor - Duane Thomson 

Classes begin 12:15 
Snack Break 2:40 - 2:57 
End of School day 5:20 

FIRST DAY OF CLASSES 
All students will report to the gym Wednesday, 
September 7, 1977 at 12:15 p.m. You will receive 
your schedule and orientation at that time. At the 
completion of the assembly all students will attend 
a regular school day. 

East Jordan Elementary School Faculty 
I Kl /.7 > 

J . Probert Kdg. E. Anderson 3rd 
K. Farrimond Kdg. A. Minto 3rd 
P. Watson 1st B. Healey 4th 
M. Balchik 1st . P. McDonald 4th 
K. Root 1st L. Snyder 4th 
B. Walker 1st M. Farrimond 5th 
M. Simpson Jr. Primary B. Chase 5th 
C. Graham 2nd D. Rothenberger 5th 
M. Martin 2nd M. Thomson Music 
J . Cummins 2nd S. MacJennett Art 
M. Borowski 2nd S. Thayer Phys. Ed. 
J . Strehl 3rd P. Greene Nurse 

Elementary Principal - Don Peters 
Secretary - Irene Russell 

Schedule Hours - 8:30 - 3:10 

Room assignments will be posted on classroom 
doors. New students please stop at the elementary 
office. Kindergarten students schedule ~ town 
students and west side: 8:30 - 11:15; country 
students: 12:15-3:10 

A n e w school 
system with 
a new spirit 

The East Jordan Schools will be emphasizing discipline, 
courtesy and a respect for our fellow man. In an effort to 
maintain a high level of personal responsibility all school 
personnel will be encouraging youngsters to live up to 
their potential. All this means is that school administrat­
ors, teachers, bus drivers, and all personnel who come in 
contact with your youngsters will be excepting our youth 
to do their best, practice basic courtesies, and respect 
the property of others. Students will be expected to say 

"excuse me, please and thank you"; students will be 
expected to conduct themselves like young men and young 
ladies; students will be expected to eat their lunch and not 
waste food; students will be expected to be prompt and 
attend school regularly. 

Parents can best assist by emphasizing the same things 
at home. If you emphasize the value of a proper diet at 
home, if you insist that your youngsters receive an 
adequate amount of sleep, if you encourage reading at 
home, if you expect good manners and share responsibili­
ties at home we will be in a much better position to build 
on your child's potential here at school. 

Please help us in a united effort to build the character of 
our youth. 

TENTATIVE 

1977-78 CALENDAR 
East Jordan Public Schools 

September 1 
September 6 
September 7 
October 5 
November 24 - 25 
December 23 - 30 
January 1 
January 2 
March 24 - 31 
May 29 
+ June 8 

New Teacher Orientation 
Teacher Orientation 
School Begins for Students 
Charlevoix-Emmet District Wide In-Service 
Thanksgiving Vacation 
Christmas Vacation 
New Year's Day 
School Resumes 
(inclusive) Spring Vacation 
Memorial Day 
+ Last Day of School 

+ Tentative 

East Jordan 
Public Schools 
Marking Periods 

Following is a list of dates for the completion of 
each marking period. Student report cards will be 
distributed during the week following the end of a 
marking period. 

Nov. 4, 1977 
Jan. 20, 1978 
March 23, 1978 
June 8, 1978 
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Community Education 

"everyone teaches -- everyone learns" 

East Jordan has its own 
community education office 

East Jordan now has its own Community Education 
office. The office located in the East Jordan Ad­
ministrative Building will be open from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. The new community education phone number is 
536-3241. 

Jamie Baumann, who taught in the Twin Valley 
Community Education Program for the past two years, is 
the new community education director. She is planning 
several adult education classes for people with a wide 
variety of interests. 

Classes will be offered in the daytime and in the 
evening, for enrichment, high school credit or college 
credit. 

New classes now being planned which can be taken for 
enrichment or high school completion credit include: 
Magazine production, Life through Death Psychology, 
Family and Family Crisis, TV as a Leisure Activity, 
Woodworking, Typing, Local History and Geneology. 

Popular classes from last year which will be offered 
again this year for high school completion credit or 

enrichment include: Language Arts, Independent Study, 
GED Test Preparation, American and Northern Michigan 
History, Exploring Your Retirement Years, Psychology 
in Your Retirement Years, Welding, and Women in a 
Changing Society. 

The East Jordan Police Dept. has tentatively offered 
the services of Patrolman Don Cole to teach an exciting 
course entitled Crime and Justice. Articles which contain 
some of the lesson material for the 15 week course will be 
printed each Wednesday in the Petoskey News Review. 
Cole will be using guest speakers, films and other outside 
materials in the class which will be centered around 
discussion of our criminal justice system. This course will 
be offered for college credit through North Central 
Michigan College as well as for enrichment and high 
school completion credit. 

Other enrichment classes still on the drawing board 
are: Needlepoint, Cake Decorating, Basic Sewing, Basic 
Drawing, Dried Flower Arranging, Beginning and Ad­

vanced Communication with the Deaf, Woodcarving, 
Weaving, Antiques, Chess, and Chair Caning. 

If you would like to suggest a class offering, just call 
Jamie Baumann at 536-3241. The Community Education 
Program is for East Jordan residents. If you want to take 
a course which isn't being offered, there are probably 
others who want to take a similar course. We would be 
happy to try to offer that course next semester. 

A brochure will be coming out in the near future which 
details the Community Education course offerings. You 
can register by clipping the registration form in the 
brochure and mailing it along with a check for the course 
fee to the Community Education Office. 

Walk in registrations will be accepted during the day at 
the Community Education Office during the week of 
September 12-16. Evening registration will be held at East 
Jordan High School Monday, September 12 and Tuesday, 
September 13, from 7 to 9 p.m. 

All classes will begin the week of September 19. 

High school completion classes are 

designed with adults in mind 
Have you been thinking about corning back to school? 

Now is the time to quit thinking and act. Stop by the 
Community Education Office at 610 Mill Street in East 
Jordan to have cup of coffee with Jamie Baumann, the 
community education director. She will be able to answer 
your questions about coming back to school. She will tell 
you frankly the requirements you may have to fulfill and 
approximately how long it will take to you earn a high 
school diploma. She will discuss the possibility of taking 
the GED high school equivalency exam with you. 

High school completion classes are designed for adults 
who wish to continue their schooling. The high school 
completion teachers are very responsive to the wants of 
their class members. 

Classes are conducted in a relaxed manner. Because the 
teachers on the high school completion staff realize that 
adults have many responsibilities at home, away from 
school, they are quite flexible, and willing to work 
individually with their students. 

Norm Cook will once again be teaching his 
popular class Fundamental Welding. This class 
will be offered for enrichment or for high school 
completion credit. It is important to pre-register 
for this class because the stud .̂Uin|tJprM.thet 

class is 8. -.•,* 

Most high school completion classes are offered from 7 
to 10 p.m. on night a week for 15 or 16 weeks. This year we 
will be offering some classes in 8 week units. After 8 weeks 
of class attendance, the student will be granted 1/4 unit of 
high school credit. Some daytime classes will be offered 
for those who cannot attend at night. There is no fee for 
tuition or books if a student is taking a class for high 
school credit. 

For people who have been away from school at least two 
years, credit may be allowed for a variety of living-
learning experiences including past employment, mili­
tary service, and community involvement. 

Fall classes will begin September 19. To find out more 
information or to register, you can call the East Jordan 
Community Education Office at 53&3241 to arrange a 
counseling appointment. 

Right-To-Read 
will expand 

The East Jordan Right to Read program will be 
expanded this year. We are looking for people who would 
be willing to donate an hour or two of their time weekly to 
teach someone to read. These reading tutors will be 
trained in some reading teaching techniques and paired 
with a nonreadiiig adult to work on a one to one basis. 
Reading materials and tutor instruction are available 
through the East Jordan Community Education Office. 
Materials will be geared to the interests and backgrounds 
of each individual learner. Each learner begins at his or 
her own level and progresses from there. 

Language Arts, a remedial reading class, will be 
offered two evenings a week for those who are comfor­
table working on reading skills in a classroom environ­
ment. 

If you would like to volunteer to be a reading tutor, of if 
you know someone who would like reading assistance, call 
Jamie Baumann at 536-3241. The Right to Read program 
wffite regrouping in^ t̂feê egtea -̂oivO^beik ,̂ 



S C H O O L -• It's not just for k ids ! 
Mary Smith and Jim Rathbun both received their high school 

diplomas from East Jordan High School last year after 
attending adult education classes. 

If you would be interested in continuing your education, coll 
Jamie Baumann at 5 3 6 - 3 2 4 / . You may be closer to getting 

a high school diploma than you think. 

r What would YOU like to t a k e or teach ? 
A community education program needs community participation in order 

to be successful. If you would like to take or teach a course which is not 
mentioned on these pages please clip out this suggestion box and mail it to: 

Jamie Baumann 
Community Education Director 
East Jordan Public Schools 
East Jordan, Michigan 49727 

SUGGESTON BOX 

Course idea. 

Submitted by. 

Address Phone. 

Possible Teacher. Teacher's phone. 

Questions and Answers 
Concerning Adult Education 
Q. Who can get into high school completion classes? 
A. Anyone whose class has already graduated. 

Q. I was a senior when I dropped out, How many credits must I earn? 
A. The same number of credits that your original class was required to have. 

Q. How long will it take to earn a high school diploma? 
A. If you dropped in the 11th or 12th grade, chances are you could finish in oneyear.lf you 
dropped out in the 9th or 10th grade, it will probably take two or three years. 

Q. How can you complete two to four years in only one or two years? 
A. Credit is granted for the following: military service, courses or training you completed 
while in the service or in civilian life, work experiences for jobs you have held, community 
services you have been involved in, and approved correspondence courses you may have 
completed. 

Q. How much time per week will it take? 
A. That depends on you. Each class meets once a week for fifteen weeks per semester. We'd 
rather you didn't rush, but some people take as many as four classes a semester for four 
credits in one year. 

Q. What good is a high school diploma? 
A. It might help you get a better job. It might be something you wanted, but due to no fault 
of your own you did not get. It makes it possible to say to a son or daughter who is thinking 
of dropping out, "I'm going to school." 

Q. Isn't it harder to learn when vou are older? 
A. Apparently that is not so. The average age of our graduates is 35 years.The range is from 
late teens to 75 years young. 

Q. How can I enroll? 

A. By getting in touch with us by phone, 536-3241. 

Q. What are the G.E.D. tests? 
A. These tests measure what you have learned since you left school. They give you credit for 
what you know, and what you have learned outside of school. Successful completion of 
these tests qualify you for a High School Equivalency Certificate issued by the State 
Department of Education. These tests evaluate the examinee's skills of comprehension and 
interpretation in five subject areas: 
1. Correctness and Effectiveness of Expression 
2. Interpretation of Reading Material in the Social Studies 
3. Interpretation of Reading Material in the Natural Sciences 
4. Interpretation of Literary Material 
5. General Mathematical Ability 
AGE REQUIREMENT: Minimum age for taking these tests is 18 and class graduated. 
PASSING SCORES: A minimum standard score of 35 in each of the five areas with an 
overall average of 45 is required for passing. 
. .Is is strongly recommended that adults planning to take the test enroll in the GED 
Preparation Course. 
. .It is possible, however, to take these tests without special preparation. Call 536-3241 for 
further information and for our testing schedule. 
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r •Junior Varsity 

SOPHOMORES - Row 1, 
left to right: Tom Zoulek, 
Chuck Knop, Jim Walters. 
Row 2, Tim Vermillion, Dan 
Goebel, Bob Burrows, 
Steve Drenth. Row 3 - Don 
Trojanek, Duane Cutler, % 
Duane Carpenter, Tim 
Kramer. 

FRESHMAN - Row 1, left to 
right: Jim Spence, Tom 
Stark, Larry Huckle, Carl 
Stuart. Row 2 - Brian 
Stanek, Jerry Fuller, Chuck 
Hiilaker, Bill Knop,.Randy 
Morris. Row 3 - Coach 
Jeffrey, Steve Hilden, Mike 
Cihak, Delbert Ingells, Mike 
Spence, Marsh Gothro. 

Football Coaches 
Coach - Gary Cihak, Assistant, Ted Jeffrey. 
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Football 

Varsity 
HEAD COACH - LARRY GEE 

ASSISTANT COACH - JIM WODZINSKI 

Friday, September 9 Hillman Away 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, September 16 Baldwin Here 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, September 23 Inland Lakes Here 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, September 30 Bellaire Away 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, October 7 Pellston Here 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, October 14 Harbor Springs Here 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, October 21 Mancelona Away 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, October 28 Gaylord St. Mary Away 8:00 P.M. 

Junior Varsity 
HEAD COACH - GARY CIHAK 

ASSISTANT COACH - TED JEFFERIES 

Thursday, September 15 Charlevoix Here 7:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, September 21 Inland Lakes Away 4:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, September 28 Bellaire Here 7:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, October 5 Pellston Away 7:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, October 12 Harbor Springs Away 7:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, October 19 Mancelona Here 7:00 P.M. 
Wednesday, October 26 Gaylord St. Mary Here 7:00 P.M. 

Varsity Football 
BACKS AND ENDS - First row, left to right: Todd Hart, Dan V. Spence, Bob 
Johnson, Tom Petrie, Doug Gilkerson; second row, Al Stallard, Gerry Carpenter, 
David Birch, John Zoulek, Dennis LaPeer; third row, Doug Stark, Dan L. Spence, 
Jeff Piechocki, Dana Waattii, Bob Hawley, Rodney DesRochers. 

1977-78 Winter 

Basketball 
Varsity & Junior Varsity 

HEAD COACH - JIM EVEREST 
J.V. COACH - BILL CHASE 

9TH GRADE COACH-STEVE ZALLMAN 

Tuesday, November 29 Central Lake Here 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, December 2 Bellaire Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, December 6 Inland Lakes Away 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, December 9 Gaylord St. Mary Here 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, December 16 Pellston Here 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, December 20 Ellsworth Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, January 3 Central Lake Away 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, January 6 Mancelona Here 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, January 10 Ellsworth Here 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, January 13 Harbor Springs Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, January 17 Bellaire Here 6:30. P.M. 
Friday, January 20 Inland Lakes Here 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, January 27 Gaylord St. Mary Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, January 31 Boyne Falls Away 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, February 3 Pellston Away 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, February 10 Mancelona Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, February 14 Harbor Springs Here 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, February 21 Boyne Falls Here 6:30 P.M. 
Friday, February 24 Boyne City Away 6:30 P.M. 

1977 Fall 

Basketball 
Varsity & Junior Varsity 

HEAD COACH - MARYANNE WATKINS 
J.V. COACH - STEVE ZALLMAN 

Tuesday, September 13 Boyne Falls Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, September 20 Gaylord St. Mary Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, September 22 Ellsworth Here 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, September 27 Mancelona Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, September 29 Harbor Springs Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, October 4 Inland Lakes Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, October 6 Pellston Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, October 11 Kalkaska Away 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, October 13 Bellaire Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, October 20 Gaylord St. Mary Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, October 25 Kalkaska Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, October 27 Mancelona Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, November 1 Harbor Springs Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, November 3 Inland Lakes Away 6:30 P.M. 
Tuesday, November 8 Pellston Here 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, November 10 Bellaire Away 6:30 P.M. 
Thursday, November 17 Ellsworth Away 6:30 P.M. 

Varsity Football 
LINEMEN - First row, left to right: Mike Slate, Norman Olson, Randy Danforth, 
Dennis Parsons; second row, Randy Parsons, Jim Shepard, David Shoemaker, Larry 
Chew; third row, Steve Timmons, John Strehl, Brad Sweet, Jerry Zoulek, Kevin 
Thomas. 

Football Coaches 
ASSISTANT COACH: Jim Wodzinski and HEAD COACH: Larry Gee. 



Welcome bock to East Jordon Middle School 
Welcome and welcome back to East Jordan Middle 

School. 
In just a few days our doors will open and we will again 

begin another exciting year at the Middle School in East 
Jordan. It seemed like yesterday that we said good bye to 
the eighth graders and now our summer vacation is 
almost over. When you return to the middle school this fall 
there will be some changes made. This fall we have 
scheduled a reading program that is rather extensive and 
will touch almost everyone in the school. We have a 
number of exciting mini courses along with our regular 
full schedule of classes. Indeed we have a busy year ahead 
of us. 

On Wednesday, the seventh of September, we will 
assemble in the gym at 12:20 for an orientation session at 
which time you will receive your handbooks and discuss 
the coming school year together. There are many changes 
in the handbook that we need to talk over. At the 
completion of the orientation, each homeroom teacher 
will call the students in their homeroom and when your 
name is called, you will follow that teacher for a 
homeroom session at which time you will receive your 
schedule of classes and a schedule for the day. We will 
have lunch at our regular time from 2:30 to 3:00. Lockers 
will be assigned during the homeroom session. Paper and 
pencils will also be distributed at the homeroom session. 

Elementary PREP Preschool Program 
The East Jordan Elementary Preschool program has 

a new name and a new location. PREP - Parent Readiness 
Education Project - reflects a basic change in the Title I 
preschool. That change stresses the importance of 
parents as teachers of their young children. A parent or 
parent substitute such a£a grandmother or babysitter will 
come to school one day a week with their preschooler to 
learn and participate in their child's development. 

The preschool has moved from the Presbyterian Church 
to the new rooms recently constructed on the elementary 
building by the Char-Em Intermediate School District. 
These room will be shared with the Developmental Needs 
Program. 

A monthly newsletter will be sent to all four year olds in 
the district as part of the PREP program. 

The preschool will meet Monday, Wednesday and 
Fridays with classes beginning the end of September. 

All children who will be four by December 1, 1977 will 
receive a letter inviting them to participate in a testing 
and screening program early in September. This will 
provide parents with information about their child's 
developmental skills as compared to other children their 
age. 

All preschoolers have already received the first copy of 
the PREP newsletter. If you know of a child who wUl be 
four by December 1, 1977 who has not received a copy of 
the newsletter please call the elementary office, 536-7564 
or 536-3131 and give us the child's name. This information 
will also enable us to contact parents about the screening 
program for the preschool. 

PREP Preschool Newsletter 
Do you have a preschool child who will enter Kinder­

garten in September of 1978? If so, your child should 
already have received the first of a monthly newsletter 
called the PREP Preschool Press. 

Each month all four year olds in the East Jordan School 
district will receive a newsletter addressed to them and 
filled with fun activities and projects such as the Cooking 
Corner, Arts & Crafts and Let's Cut and Paste. Many of 
these activities will need a family members help. Because 
parents are the young child's best teacher, working and 
playing together often makes the difference between a 
child's first experience in school being successful or 
disappointing. 

The Preschool Newsletter will provide activities in the 
basic areas of early childhood development: 

-a good self-concept and body image 
-language development 
-visual and auditory perception 
-large and small muscle coordination 
-awareness of the world around us. 
The PREP Preschool Press will reflect the underlying 

philosophy of the PREP Preschool program: it is impor­
tant for children to interact with others - with parents, 
other adults, sisters, brothers and friends. Preschool 

children learn best through play and in an informal 
atmosphere. We hope you all enjoy the PREP Preschool 
Press this year. 

If you know a preschool child who did not receive the 
Preschool newsletter, please call the Elementary School, 
536-7564 or the Superintendent's Office, 536-3131. 

Sincerely, 
The PREP Staff 

N e w s t u d e n t s -

k i n d e r g a r t e n s t u d e n t s 

Students must be five years old by December 1 of the 
year they are starting school. All immunizations must be 
received or a child must be on a program of immunization 
to start school. 

New students who have moved into the East Jordan 
School District please stop into the Elementary office by 
August 31st. 

Student hot lunch and milk prices 
The elementary, middle school and high school 

cafeterias will be open Wedneday, September 7, 1977. 
The price of the hot lunch program at the elementary 

schools will be 35 cents. 
The price of the hot lunch program at the middle schools 

and high schools will be 45 cents. 
The price of milk to all students will be 5 cents. 

Free and reduced lunches and free milk will be provided 
for those students who qualify according to standards, as 
established by the State and Federal guidelines. 

Application forms for free and reduced lunches and free 
milk will be provided for students at each individual 
school. The applications must be completed by the parent 
or guardian and approved by the building principal. 

Kick-Off Spaghetti Supper 
East Jordan Athletic Boosters Club is organizing a 1977 

Kick-Off Spaghetti Supper on Tuesday, September 6 from 
5:30 - 8:00 p.m. Everyone interested in supporting the 
teams this year is urged to attend and support the 
Boosters in their attempt to better promote our athletic 
program. 

Cheerleaders, and players from the football team and 
girl's basketball team will be serving. 

Prices are $1.50 adult; $1.00 children under 12, and $5.00 
for a family. 

Don't forget, Tuesday, September 6, 5:30 - 8:00 p.m., 
high school cafeteria. 

Sport ticket prices set 
Admission prices at East Jordan High School will be 

increased this year. The new price for all varsity games 
will be $1.50 for adults and $1.00 for students (presale). 
ALL admissions at the gate will be $1.50. Students will be 
able to purchase tickets, in the office, in advance. 

Prices for all non-varsity games will be $1.25 for adults 
and $.75 for students. 

Season tickets will be offered for sale in the high school 
office starting Monday, August 29, 1977. Below is a 

schedule of prices for the various season tickets. 

Student Adult Family 

FOOTBALL $5.00 $8.00 $30.00 
GIRLS BASKETBALL 8.00 12.00 35.00 
BOYS BASKETBALL 10.00 15.00 45.00 
ALL-SPORTS 18.00 30.00 80.00 

Everyone is urged to purchase a season or all-sport 
ticket. 

For the past few minutes, we have told you how we are 
preparing for your return to the middle school. Now, we 
would like to discuss how you can prepare yourself for the 
return to school. 

1. Make a list of all the things you may need for your 
first day; lunch money, a pencil and some paper. 

2. Arrive at school dressed for school, not dressed for 
the beach. Remember, the school is your place of business 
and we operate our school in a business like manner. 

3. Bring with you an attitude for learning. Be ready to 
accept the educational challenge and accept the respon­
sibility that goes with that challenge. 

4. Bring with you good manners. We will expect this 
from you. 

In closing, we are looking forward to having you as a 
student of the middle school. The teachers are ready for 
you and the building is also ready. We welcome the new 
students and welcome back those returning in the hope 
that we will all grow together as we learn together and 
share each others lives through educational experiences... 

R.D. Shields, Principal 

New elementary 
parents handbook 

A new Elementary Parents Handbook will be published 
in the next couple of weeks which will give all policies, 
procedures and information concerning the operation of 
your elementary school. 

Included will be information which will help you and 
your children understand the day by day operation of the 
school. 

Attendance policy, discipline procedures, lunchroom 
and playground procedures, etc. will be covered in the 
handbook. 

A copy will be sent home to each family the first part of 
school. 

RICHARD NO/ROT BRUCE MALPASS 
VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY 


